Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Airport Operations Committee

March 25, 2022
Minutes

A meeting of the SARAA Airport Operations Committee was called to order by Mr. Enterline at 8:00 a.m. on Friday, March 25, 2022.  Members of the Committee present were:



            
Brian Enterline, Chair







Christopher Abruzzo





Bennett Chotiner   
                

                  
                                    



            



 

Other members of the Board present were:



James Gross


Stephen Libhart
James Helsel


Carolyn Van Newkirk
             
William Leonard 

Nelva Wright

   Also attending were: Timothy Edwards (Executive Director), Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director), Michael Moskal (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration), Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, Information Technology), Belinda Svirbely, (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Lou Pirozzi (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Mick Burkett (Deputy Director, Human Resources) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant). 
Guests:  Eric Clancy, Rebecca Burk, Maggie McGeehan, Katie Hall (Delta Development)
Public Comments:  None.
Minutes:  The minutes of the February 18, 2022 Airport Operations Committee were deemed approved.  

Delta Development:

Delta Development reported on the following:

Airport Drive—Access to Expanding Air Cargo Operations:

· Total Project cost:  $11,497,130

· Total Secured Public Funding:  $8,632,534

Phase 4:  Third Street Realignment:

· Estimated Costs:  $4,688,750 (100% funded)

· Phase 4 Secured Public Funding:  $4,804,402

(PennDOT BOA Capital Budget Release:  $1,053,402)

(U.S. Economic Development Admin (EDA):  $3,751,000)

Construction timeline:  November 30, 2022 through March 2024 (anticipated)
Public Funding:

· Dauphin County Local Share Municipal Grant Program FY 2021-2022

Public Funding Secured:  $22,000

· GRA – PennDOT Multimodal Transportation Funds

Grant Request:  $1,230,769

· HIA Airport Signage and Wayfinding Upgrades – Statewide Local Share 

Grant Request: $493,357

Other Initiatives:
· PennVEST-Remediation of Emerging Containments:  Funding availability announced at April 20, 2022 PENNVEST Board meeting.  Grant request:  $4.8 million
· 2021 Itemization Bill (Senate Bill 915):  
RACP Itemization Request, CXY:  $1,500,000 (Safety improvements and Economic Development)
TAP Itemization Request, HIA:  $3,000,000 Long-Term Parking (Paving and Lighting) 
Marketing & Enplanement Report: 
Mr. Edwards reported that February 2022 CXY operations totaled 1,578, down 15% vs February 2021 and down 4% vs February 2019.   YTD CXY operations are down 15% vs YTD 2021.  Winter weather negatively impacted operations on multiple days during the first two months of 2022.  February 2022 MDT operations totaled 3,277, up 11% vs February 2021, and up 3% vs February 2019.  YTD MDT operations are up 11% vs YTD 2021.   February 2022 Air Cargo Tonnage totaled 4,605 tons, up 14% vs February 2021 and up 10% vs February 2020.  YTD cargo was up 4% vs YTD 2021.  There were 50,569 departing seats, 4% below budget, up 28% vs last year.  Departing Load Factor was 86%, 4 points above budget, and up 34 points vs last year.  February enplanements totaled 43,507, up 1% vs budget and up 111% vs last year.  YTD enplanements are 7% below budget while up 110% vs last year.  As expected, post-President’s Day and Spring Break travel has been strong. Since President’s Day, MDT’s average departing load factor has been 86%.  Prior to 2/20/22 the average was 78%.    First quarter 2022 enplanements are projected to be around 135,000, about 5% below budget.  We are pacing for 590,000 for CY 2022.  
Marketing Update:  A $70,000 TV, radio, online and social media campaign is underway focused on Fort Lauderdale, Myrtle Beach and Denver.  Planning has begun to extend current campaign into July.

Project Update:

Mr. Pirozzi reported on the following:  
Status of Major Projects: 
HIA: 
Demolition Building 26 & 96:  Both buildings are demolished.  Paving/concrete placements to occur in April.    
Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase 4:   Kinsley is occupying field office in Building 208.  Physical construction will start in early April.
Cargo Apron Expansion, Phase 5:  Continue finalizing design/preparing bid documents.
Water Plant PFOS Remediation Upgrade:  Glace continues preparing final design and PennVEST Application.  Grant opportunities of up to 100% are being pursued.

Airport Drive Phase 3B, Third St. Intersection:  Preparing final design for a circulatory roadway.

Baggage Handling System Control:  NTP issued March 1, 2022.  A control Assessment Meeting will be held on April 9, 2022.

Capital City Executive Airport:

CXY Remove Obstructions:  Tree trimming and clearing for all properties has been completed.  Contractor is planting tree replacements.  
Rehab Taxiways B,C,D,J,L,E:  Bids were opened on March 15, 2022.  Shiloh Paving was the only responsive bidder.
Gettysburg Regional Airport:

Construct South Aircraft Parking Apron, Phase IV:  A preconstruction meeting will be held on March 31.
Construct South Aircraft Parking Apron, Phase V:  Bids were opened on March 15.
Franklin County Regional Airport

Snow Removal Equipment Building:  NTP granted and physical work started on March 21. 
Construct Hangar with Pilot’s Lounge:  Continue preparing 30% design submission.

Replace Community Hangar Roof:  Design to begin in spring, 2022. 

Update Master Plan, FCRA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to award a contract to Delta Airport Consultants, Inc. in an amount not-to-exceed $395,000 to provide Planning Services for the Update Master Plan project at FCRA.  Update of the Master Plan will include establishing a Master Plan Advisory Committee, providing an inventory and evaluation of airport facilities, updating airport mapping, and an analysis of airport requirements including preparation of an Airport Layout Plan.  After receiving RFQ’s, a selection Committee evaluated and ranked the two responsive firms based on predefined criteria.  Delta was identified as the most qualified responsive and responsible firm.  This project is being funded by an FAA grant where the FAA will provide 90% of the funding, SARAA will provide a 5% local share and a 5% matching grant from the State.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Rehab Long-Term Parking Pavement, Ph II (Design), HIA: 
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to reinstate a contract in an amount not-to-exceed $71,487 to Herbert, Rowland & Grubic, Inc. (HRG) to provide engineering design and bid phase services to develop plans, specifications and bid documents to reconstruct drainage structures and deteriorated areas of pavement of the Long-Term Parking Lot at HIA.  In August 2018, SARAA awarded a contract to HRG to evaluate drainage issues and the causes of pavement subsidence.  This contract was suspended in March 2020 due to COVID-19 and has now again been identified as a priority in SARAA’s 2022 CIP.  HRG is recommended to perform this work because they designed the original long-term parking lot.  This project was included and funded in SARAA’s 2022 Capital Improvement Program.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Design Third Street (Amendment #6), HIA:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve a supplemental agreement with Urban Engineers to increase their contract amount by $101,509.06 for a new total contract amount not-to-exceed $575,573 to provide design and bid services for the reconstruction of Third Street Intersection.  The supplemental design costs requested under Amendment #6 are attributed to wage increases, additional utility relocations, and changing the final configuration from a “T” intersection to a safer and more efficient circulatory roadway.  This will be paid from SARAA’s 2022 budget as part of the capital project to reconstruct Third Street and improve access to the future cargo area complex.  

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Bipartisan Infrastructure Law Funding Availability (Discussion Only):
Mr. Edwards reported that the Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill was signed into law in December, 2021.  In that Bipartisan Infrastructure Bill, there were several items that were dedicated for airport infrastructure improvements, approximately $25 billion dollars spread over five years.  
One of these programs is the Airport Terminal Program.  This is a $5 billion dollar program spread over five years, available to airports of various sizes who have aging infrastructure.  This is primarily terminal building related infrastructure improvements.  The deadline to submit an application for an eligible terminal project is March 28th.  The only project that is on the shelf and ready to go is the restroom renovations project that goes back to 2018.  We were not able to proceed with construction because there was no funding opportunity available at that time.  Staff had the architect expand the scope to include all the restrooms on the second floor.  They also modified the bid cost to be applicable to 2022.  Staff is prepared to submit an application today for $4.1 million dollars.  This application will go through a review process and a decision will be made sometime in July 2022.
Lawn Services Contract, HIA:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to execute a two-year contract in the amount of $64,846.80 from Four Season’s Property Services for lawn services on the landside and remote properties at HIA.  The agreement also includes application of appropriate fertilizer and weed control, as well as edging and weeding of flower beds.  This is a two-year contract with two (2), one-year options upon mutual agreement.  A public bid was executed for such services.  One contractor, Four Seasons Property Services, placed a bid.  Funding for this work is included in the SARAA Operating budget.

There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.

Morgantown Associates Amendment to Ground Lease:
Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve an amendment to the ground lease between SARAA and Morgantown Associates to amend the first 5-year renewal option term by breaking the option into two periods:  2 years and 3 years.  Also, this is to exercise the first Lease Renewal Option for a term of two years effective October 27, 2025.  All terms and conditions of the lease will remain the same.  The monthly revenue is $4,361.69, with an annual increase of 1.5%.   
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.  
Pest Control Contract:

Mr. Edwards reported that this is to approve the award of a 3-year contract to RATT, Inc., in an amount of $20,270 per year for the services of pest control at HIA.  This contract also includes monthly general pest spraying and monitoring.  This contract will include pest control services to include the Airport Terminal MMTF, buildings 513 and 514, the SRE Building and Fuel Farm pump area.  This contract is entirely paid by airport operating funds.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
Adjournment:  Mr.  Enterline adjourned the meeting at 9:10 a.m.
Next Meeting:  Friday, April 22, 2022, 8:00 a.m., HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by Camille Springer
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